















- [5] Sarkar, S., "Trans-border trafficking of victims for sexual exploitation in Poland", *Journal of Contemporary Central and Eastern Europe*, vol. 25, issue 1, pp. 85-102, Jan. 2017.
- [6] Ghosh, S., "Anti-trafficking and its discontents: women's migrations and work in an Indian borderland", *Gender, Place and Culture*, vol. 22, issue 9, Oct 2015.
- [7] Norfolk, A. and Hallgrimsdottir, H., "Sex trafficking at the border: An exploration of anti-trafficking efforts in the Pacific Northwest", *Social Sciences*, vol. 8, issue 5, pp. 155, May 2019.
- [8] Simonyan, R.Kh., "Cross-border regional studies in the context of meso-systems theory(Review)", *Sotsiologicheskie Issledovaniya*, issue 6, pp. 64-73, 2019.
- [9] Sucahyo. N. (2019) Indonesia on VOA Indonesia website. [Online]. Available: <https://www.voaindonesia.com/a/korban-perdagangan-manusia-kerja-11-tahun-terima-7-juta-rupiah/5047687.html>
- [10] Kusmanto, Y., "Trafficking: sisi buram migrasi internasional", *SAWWA*, vol. 2, pp. 219-240, Apr. 2014.
- [11] Suseto, B., Othman, Z., and Razalli, F.M., "The need to reform Indonesia's maritime strategy: A review", *Indonesian Journal of Geography*, vol. 50, issue 2, pp. 145-154, 2019.
- [12] (2019) CNN Indonesia website. [Online]. Available: <https://www.cnnindonesia.com/nasional/20190710031148-12-410730/kpai-beberkan-12-modus-perdagangan-manusia-di-indonesia>
- [13] Azalia. M., (2018) IOM UN Migration website. [Online]. Available: <https://reliefweb.int/report/indonesia/iom-indonesian-marine-police-train-officers-rescue-migrants-sea>
- [14] (2019) Badan Pusat Statistik website. [Online]. Available: <https://www.bps.go.id>
- [15] Sugijanto, S., *Perencanaan Pembangunan Di Indonesia: Bunga Rampai*, Indonesia: Gramedia Widiasarana, 1997.
- [16] (2019) Badan Perlindungan Pekerja Migran Indonesia website. [Online]. Available: <http://www.bnp2tki.go.id>
- [17] (2018) Kementerian Sosial website. [Online]. Available <https://www.kemosos.go.id>
- [18] (2019) Detik news website. [Online]. Available: <https://news.detik.com/berita/d-4845348/117-jenazah-buruh-migran-illegal-dipulangkan-ke-ntt-sepanjang-2019>
- [19] Cassell, C. and Symon, G. *Essential Guide to Qualitative Methods in Organizational Research*. Thousand Oaks: Sage, 2004.
- [20] Hillman, H., Hooper, C., Choo, and K.-K. R., "Online child exploitation: challenges and future research directions", *Computer Law & Security Review*, vol.30, issue 6, pp.687-698, Dec 2014.
- [21] Boyd, D., Casteel, H., Thakor, M., and Johnson, R., *Human trafficking and technology: a framework for understanding the role of technology in the commercial sexual exploitation of children in the U.S.*, Cambridge, MA: Microsoft Research, 2011.
- [22] Raets, S. and Janssens, J., "Trafficking and Technology: Exploring the Role of Digital Communication Technologies in the Belgian Human Trafficking Business", *Eur J Crim Policy Res*, Oct 2019.
- [23] Kunze, E. I., "Sex trafficking via the internet: how international agreements address the problem and fail to go far enough," *Journal of High Technology Law*, vol. 10, issue 2, pp. 241-289, Jul 2010.
- [24] W. Chung, E. Mustaine and D. Zeng, "Criminal intelligence surveillance and monitoring on social media: Cases of cyber-trafficking," in *Proc. International Conference on Intelligence and Security Informatics (ISI)*, 2017, pp. 191-193
- [25] Verham, Z., "The invisibility of digital sex trafficking in public media," *Intersect*, vol. 8, issue 3, pp. 1-12, Jul 2015.